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Council Meeting 
Held on Wednesday 31 October 2007

At Cheadle Hulme Bridge Club
Present: 
Jeff Smith (Chairman), Bernard Kaye (Treasurer), Michael Newman (Secretary), 
Carol Bloch, Pat Buxton, Kevin Comrie, Bob Cooke, Boris Ewart, Barbara Lewis

1
Apologies for Absence: 
J Morris, E Lighthill, S Travers, R Goldenfield, M G Byrne, D Adelman
2
Minutes of last Meeting held 22 March 2007 and Matters Arising:

Accepted as a true record.
3
Report of Officers: 

3.1 
Chairman (Jeff Smith): 


The attention of everyone present was drawn to the very serious nature of Michelle Brunner’s illness.  However she did not want visitors at the present time.

JS reported that the Junior Camrose would be held in Manchester from Friday 15th February to Sunday 17th February 2008.

3.2
Treasurer (Bernard Kaye):


BK reported that the accounts were in a healthy position but that he did not normally prepare trial balances in mid-year.  The only significant expenses had been in respect of the Derbyshire match which was held at Whitefield Golf Club.  BK stated that 3 of the 4 players at the Green point event in Risley had now returned their prize money.
3.3
Secretary (Michael Newman):

MJN reported that he had tried to ensure that the e-mail address of Club Secretaries were all correct prior to the publication of the handbook.  Unfortunately one had slipped through the net and Tim Hazell’s e-mail address for Worth Bridge Club was now tfhazell@talktalk.net

MJN was also handed an Application Form for One-day Green pointed events in 2009 which was supposed to have been returned to the EBU in July.  He was authorised to ask the EBU to reserve 2 One day events as follows:-

Event 1
Saturday 14th March 2009 – Swiss Pairs


Event 2
Sunday 19th July 2009 – Swiss Teams


As MCBA were no longer running joint events with Lancashire and Merseyside this was the reason why we were only playing one day for each event rather than two.
3.4
Membership Secretary (Bob Cooke)

E.B.U. will be centralising the Records Database starting in April 2008.  From this date the EBU will be centralising the Records Database so that their records are in harmony with BC’s.
Subscriptions are to be paid direct to the EBU and not the Membership Secretary.

Current Membership is as follows:

Full members

660
Junior members
 
  39
Associate members
 
  13
The total is down from 735 members in March 2007. 

3.5
Tournament Secretary (Pat Buxton)

PB reported that Tournament Directors had been booked as follows:
	Event
	Date
	Tournament Director



	Ben Franks
	Sunday 2 December
	Mike Amos

	Cantor Cup
	Sunday 3 February
	Stanley Blaiwais

	Gazette Trophy
	Sunday 17 February
	To be arranged

	GP Event Swiss Pairs
	Saturday 8 March
	Stuart Davies

	Higson Cup Final
	Sunday 6 April
	Tony Woollin

	GP Event Swiss Teams
	Sunday 20 July
	Tony Woollin



It was agreed that Jeff Morris and Michael Byrne should be left in full control of the planning for the Junior Camrose in February 2008.  There was discussion about the problems of this clashing with the Gazette Trophy but as some clubs including Bramhall had already produced their publicity for this event it was not thought to be practical to change the date at this late stage.  In any event it could be argued that as Manchester Bridge Club’s A Team would accordingly not be as strong as usual then other clubs would have a greater chance of qualifying for the Garden Cities Regional Final !

3.6
Congress Secretary (Kevin Comrie)

KC reported that 3,000 brochures had been printed at a cost of approximately £140.  However this expense had been more than covered by the £300 received from the 5 advertisers.


The Treasurer offered to co-ordinate the supply of tables, bidding boxes and table cloths.


It was agreed that all helpers should have their car parking fees at the Renaissance reimbursed.

3.7
Match Secretary (Michael Byrne)

In MB’s absence Jeff Smith summarised as follows:

Northern League

Manchester’s A team had once again dominated this event winning with a total VP score of 218 with Yorkshire a distant 2nd with 181 VPs – 37 VPs adrift.

Manchester’s B team came from behind to win with 243 VPs just one victory point ahead of Yorkshire on 242 VPs.


Manchester’s C team finished 5th out of 7 teams.


Tollemache


The team selected for the Tollemache at the end of November would be dramatically different from recent years due to illness, holidays and partnership break-up.  The team would be:-


Michael Byrne / Gary Hyett


Bernard & Rhona Goldenfield


David Collier / Mike Bell


Kath & Alan Nelson


David Adelman / Jeff Morris

3.8
League Secretary (Boris Ewart)


BE reported the following issues:-

Some Captains had been very slow to inform him of the withdrawal of their team which had in one instance required a complete reconfiguration of two of the divisions.
It was not a valid excuse for the non-arrangement of a match to claim that a particular night was a “Normal Duplicate Night” and therefore a match could not be played on that night.

David Stevenson had recently written a letter of complaint regarding the very slow play of one member of the DASH team.  It was agreed that the Chairman would write to the Captain of DASH enclosing a copy of Mr Stevenson’s letter.  This would put the ball firmly in the court of the Captain of DASH to take some action so that the situation could be improved in the future.

3.9
Publicity Officer (Jeff Morris)

No report was received in his absence.

3.10
EBU Shareholders
Jeff Smith had attended the AGM of the EBU Shareholders on Wednesday 3rd  October.  He was pleased to report that Jeff Morris and Alan Nelson had both been re-elected to serve on the Board of the EBU for 2007 – 2008.  JS reported that the EBU Strategy Document was ratified.  The general feeling among those shareholders present was that the proposal had merit but needed amendment.  The EBU had recruited a Club Liaison Officer, Krys Kazmierczak who was visiting Clubs around the Country to try and further explain the reasons for the proposed changes.   Discussion had also taken place about the possible advantages to some Bridge Clubs being granted Charitable Status subject to them being non-profit making and there being no barriers to membership.
3.11
Schools, Youth & Teachers Liaison (David Adelman)
No report was received in his absence.
4
EBU Strategy Discussion

The EBU had published a draft consultation document which after initial feedback had been modified.
The new EBU Club Liaison Officer, Krys Kazmierczak had visited the following Clubs to further discuss the feelings of members to the proposed document:-
Knutsford Bridge Club  on  Tuesday 11th September 2007

Trafford Bridge Club  on  Wednesday 12th September 2007

Ashton Bridge Club  on  Thursday 13th September 2007
Bramhall Bridge Club  on  Friday 14th September 2007


There was a popular conception that the exercise was primarily an EBU money making exercise and in particular this was felt very strongly by many members at Bramhall Bridge Club.
5
Selection Procedures


BK reported a recent occasion when one pair had only discovered that they had been selected to represent the County in the actual week in which the match was due to take place.  It had previously been minuted that selections would always be posted on the MCBA website even if the team which subsequently played was different.  There was no requirement to publish the names of the reserves.  The Match Secretary was not under an obligation to inform those selected by telephone.


Following the recent break up of the selection committee a by-election had been held to co-opt three new members and the selection committee was now:


Denis Robson – Chairman


Bob Cooke


Alan Jones


Jeff Smith


Sid Travers

6
Any Other Business

BK put forward a suggestion that in view of the healthy surplus within the Association perhaps some of the money could be spent on inviting a professional such as Paul Hackett to give one or two seminars.  However the majority view of those present that this would only be of interest to the top ability range and not benefit the membership as a whole.

KC put forward a proposal that MCBA should formally request the EBU to include a Right of Appeal within the Rules for the Arrangement of NICKO matches.  It was agreed that the Chairman would write such a letter although it was already too late for this to take effect for the 2008 NICKO.
The meeting ended at 10.30 pm.
7
Date of Next Meeting

A provisional date was agreed Wednesday 2 April 2008 at Cheadle Hulme Bridge Club at 7:30 pm.
